
  
January 13, 2022 
Memo: Regarding Apache Log4j software library 
 
Physical Electronics software packages, which include system control software, data 
reduction software, and standalone helper applications don’t use the Apache’s Log4j 
software library.   
Please be assured that PHI’s software will not be subjected to the vulnerability threat by 
the Apache Log4j library.   
Please contact service@phi.com if you have any further questions or concerns. 
 
Regards, 
Melinda Caouette 
Principal Software Engineer/Team Leader 
Physical Electronics 
18725 Lake Drive East, Chanhassen, MN 55317 
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